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COLLEGE BOARD MEETING - MAY 12, 1982

After considerable discussion, the College Board passed a motion to
endorse the 1982-83 budget allocation, the highlights of which are

as follows:
- Gross budget: $45.832 million
- KEC suggested allocation: $ 9.894 million
- KEC overall increase: $15.3%

The gross allocation from the Ministry of Education and Council was
44.331, leaving a balance of $1.501 million to be made up from other
sources. (Additional expenditures to be incurred by VCC which are
not recognized in the allocation are the cost of increments and the
cost of PD negotiated Tast year with the VIA, which are coming into
effect this year.) These additional funds must come from sources
such as tuition fees, shop and interest income, last year's surplus,
ete.

The College Board will discuss proposed tuition fee increases at its
next meeting (June 2, 1982), after which some modifications to the
82-83 expense plan may be necessary.

The Board approved the Program Objectives for KEC's Adult Special
Education for the Visually Impaired Program.

The College Crest and Motto were approved.
Agenda material is available in the library.

J.D.B.
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HOLIDAZE!

Ye O1de Editor will be on holiday from May 14
through June 18. In my absence, Jerry Ryan
will 'put the paper together' and will welcome
your contributions i.e. articles, cartoons,
humour, earth-shaking developments, etc.

As for me, I'm headin' South!
M.G.

PART OF A LETTER TO MR. PANKRATZ FROM A STUDENT

"I would Tike to inform you that I have successfully completed English
098-099 with satisfactory results.

Before I return to B.C.I.T. for further studies, I would Tike to take
this opportunity to express my thanks to you, and the Department Head

of College Preparatory English, B. Richards. I would also like to

thank the English 098-099 instructors, T. Peterson and M. Bennett, as

well as all the tutors in the Learning Centre, who have done a tremen-
dous job in training the students for whom English is the second language.

English 098-099 is successful in its academic planning, its directive
instruction and its creation of a friendly atmosphere. Though it only
lasts four months, this programme is very helpful for students in
developing their English skills."

B.B.

RECEIVER'S NEW HOURS

Starting Monday, May 17, our Receiver, Steve Baker will be working from
8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. He will take his lunch break from 12:30 to 1:00.

M.G.




TIME SHEETS - EARLY CUT-OFF DATE

Time sheets must be turned in to Fanny Yip, Payroll Clerk, by noon on
Wednesday, May 19 because of the holiday weekend.

M.G.

WANTED.

Would anyone who has a copy of N.A. Johnson's Current Topics in Language
(Winthrop, 1976) please lend it to John Lambert for a couple of months.
Even a battered, dog-eared, used copy would be gratefully received.

Jols

COPY OF A LETTER TO MR. PANKRATZ FROM RON FARIS

"I am replying to your letter of April 19, 1982 regarding Vancouver
Community College's new non-credit course entitled ESL Teaching Tech-

niques. :

You and your colleagues are to be congratulated on taking the initiative
and developing this much needed course. With the emphasis on the practi-
cal aspects of teaching English as a second language, I would predict
that you will be able to tap into a large and heretofore il11-served

group of teachers. As part of your plan to promote this new course,
might I suggest an announcement in the Continuing Education Newsletter.
If the pertinent information were relayed to Adrian Blunt, I am confi-
dent that this announcement could be included in the next issue of our
newsletter.

Best wishes with this new venture."

Ron Faris, Executive
Director
Continuing Education

EMERGENCY TELEPHONE CALLS

Emergency calls for staff or faculty after 20.00 hours (when the switchboard
closes) can now be directed to Standguard Electronics Systems Ltd. at

251-1581. Standguard will page our security guard who, in turn, will contact
the caller for the message.

R.N.G.
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MINISTRY OF EDUCATION - POST SECONDARY DEPARTMENT

Provincial Post-Secondary Resource Centre specializes in:

Course Outlines and Manuals

Ski11 Profile (DACUM) Charts

Support Materials for Mobile Programs
Modularized and/or Individualized Courses

SOME EXAMPLES OF NEW MATERIAL:

1

Core Drafting Course Outline Introduction to Teaching Adults
Dental Receptionist Skill Profile Medical Office Assistants Handbook
Chart

Drywall Finishing Skill Profile Chart SAIT Eﬁg:ﬁ;gﬁ?gg"ce Course Fowe

Finding My Own Way (A guide for B.C. ELy A E .
Users of this Telecourse for Women) wa]tegﬁ??%:r333f11édéﬁ2$id Hosting

Getting to Know Your Community Women's Exploratory Apprenticeship

Task Analysis of Recreation Workers Training Course
USING THE RESOURCE CENTRE:

To date a total of 1,635 informational requests have been received and 703
titles have been borrowed.

Drop in to the second floor of the Ministry of Education building 8:30-4:30
and Took at the materials. A1l learning materials are catalogued and on the
shelves and ready to be accessed.

However, you don't have to be in Vancouver to use the Resource Centre. Every
institution has received copies of our microcatalogue which is available in
your college or institute Tlibrary.

If you have difficulty using the microcatalogue, ask your college librarian

for assistance or phone Cathy MacDonald. The Centre constantly receives new
materials and may just have received the materials you need. Once you have

located the items you want, you can contact the centre;

- by phone - 278-3433, local 288. Ask for Cathy MacDonald;
- by mail - 7451 Elmbridge Way, Richmond, B.C. V6X 1B8;
- by telex - 04 35 7797.

Items can be borrowed for two weeks but extensions are available upon request.
Borrower's cards will be issued. Limited xerox facilities are available in
Research and Curriculum Development and across the street at Kwantlen College.

Material can be picked up and returned in person, by mail or by courier.
Courier services must be paid for by the user.

Call us or come in and see us soon. We're here to help you find materials
in your field.

DO _YOU HAVE ANY MATERIAL FOR US?

The Centre continously requires new materials. Please send copies of any skill
profiles, course outlines or course materials you have developed to Cathy
MacDonald, the Centre's Co-ordinator. At the present time, we have outstanding
requests for materials in:

- high technology programs
- computer assisted instruction.

B.B.



K.E.C. FACULTY/STAFF ACTIVITIES

H. Turpin Canadian College discussion re
Community Living Board Workers

P.W. Wilson ACCC-CVA Conferences

L. Thomson Public Legal Education Conference

M. Burgess People's Law School Conference

C. Nierobisch Presenting workshops at Valleyview

Hospital and Fellburn Hospital;

Attending a workshop at UBC Faculty
of Nursing, and review course materials
developed for Glen Hospital.

J. Domer B.C. Post-Secondary Music Forum
and meetings re CYMC-VCC liaison

FILM - RIDGE THEATRE

"NOT A LOVE STORY" - SATURDAY, May 15 at 4:00 p.m.
FREE - tickets should be collected beforehand at the Ridge.

This film is a controversial documentary about pornography in Canada.

NOT recommended for children.

First Public Showing: of this
Controversial N.F.B. Film

NOT.A LOVE-STORY:;
A Film About-Pornography —

FREE-ADMISSION

—“>un

May 6

May 31-June 3
May 25

May 28

May 3-31

May 4-6

F.W.

P.R.




KING EDWARD CAMPUS

THE COMMUNICATION ARTS DIVISION AND CONTINUING EDUCATION
PRESENT

S
s ECoRa T NGt AT E RN QT ES

A NON-CREDIT COURSE IN BASIC TECHNIQUES FOR TEACHERS OF ENGLISH
AS A SECOND LANGUAGE

THE EMPHASIS OF THE COURSE IS EXTREMELY PRACTICAL

TOPICS INCLUDE how to teach oral/aural skills, reading, writing
and pronunciation and how to use role play, grouping, A/V
equipment, testing and evaluation.

A MAXIMUM OF 22 STUDENTS WILL BE ACCEPTED

INSTRUCTOR: MARY TRIVISANO 44 an E.S.L. 4insthuctor at the King
Edward Campus wherne she has taught aflf Levels of E.S.L. forn the
past s4x yeans. Ms. Trnivisano has had univensity trnaining 4in
English, Sociology, Education and Lingudistics, and has presented
many workshops for the Ministny of Education, T.E.A.L. and UBC.
Recently she has taught a teaching techniques course for the
Language Institute at UBC.

TIMES: Thunsdays, 4:00-6:30 PM and Saturdays, 10:00-12:30 PM
DATES: Edght sessions, June 17-July 17 (no classes July 1 and 3)

PLACE: Room 216
COST: $85.00 ”(ﬂo VIA or VIIREY +ee exemphons. “his is < J‘ae://cwﬁﬁc%cdzrﬂe‘)

731-4614 2750 OAK STREET 731-4614
VANCOUVER, B.C. V6H 3N2
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—— Inner Dimensions

Seminars Lid.

VANOOUVER COMMUNITY COLLEGE
presents
in conjunction with
INNER DIMENSIONS SEMINARS LTD.

Bronowski's
THE ASCENT OF MAN

film series

The late Dr. Jacob Bronowski, a distinguished philosopher of science,
mathematician, historian and literary critic, wrote and narrates
this series, which deals with the actual places where great
evolutionary, cultural and intellectual steps took place with

the men who motivated and sometimes created these steps.

NUMBER 8 DRIVE FOR POWER

Concerns the democratization of power —- power in ordinary life
brought to ordinary people. The evolution of the factory, the steam
engine, railways, seaports and exports.

NUMBER 9 LADDER OF CREATION

Darwin's theory of evolution. Pasteur, Miller and Orgel and their
creation of prebiotic molecules. -

***********************
TUESDAY, May 18, 1982
7:30 p.m,
2714 Prince Edward Street
Vancouver, B. C.

*
*
*
*
ADMISSION FREE!! :
*
*
v
*
*

For further information phone:
872-0251

EVERYONE IS WELCOME

**********************

¥ % % F % * ¥ F ¥ % * %

2714 PRINCE EDWARD STREET, VANCOUVER, B.C. V5T 3N1 (604) 872-0251




